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Budget Requests 
 
Commerce is respectfully requesting the following adjustments be made to HB 2007 to allow the 
agency to continue the core functions and further build on the momentum generating new economic 
growth in the state. We request that our budget return to HB 2007 totals with 4 additional changes. 
With these adjustments, our budget is reduced by 16%.  
 

 
  

 Broadband – The Kansas Office of Broadband Development (KOBD) was established in 
2020 to ensure all Kansans have the opportunity to live, work and compete in a global 
economy by improving universal access to quality, affordable and reliable broadband. The 
KOBD staff of twelve manages nine broadband programs which includes 86 active projects. 
A little more than $661 million dollars have been dedicated to those programs, and it is 
anticipated that more than 100,000 homes or business will be served by FY 2026. To date, 
the state has provided $25 million in broadband funding and has dedicated $60 million ($10 
million each year) for the next six years through the IKE transportation legislation.  

 
The state portion of the funding included in the Commerce budget primarily supports 
staffing, BAG programmatic costs and normal operating costs. The federal funding has very 


